

## United States Department of the Interior

NATIONAL PARK SERVICE George Washington Memorial Parkway c/o Turkey Run Park McLean, Virginia 22101

June 26, 2017

Mr. David Maloney
District of Columbia Historic Preservation Officer
1100 4th Street SW, Suite 650
Washington, D.C. 20024

ATTN: Mr. Andrew Lewis Senior Policy Analyst, Archaeologist

Subject: Section 106 Consultation for National Desert Storm War Memorial

Dear Mr. Maloney:

The National Desert Storm War Memorial (NDSWM) Association, in cooperation with the National Park Service (NPS), wishes to formally initiate consultation with the District of Columbia Historic Preservation Office, in accordance with 36 CFR 800.3 of Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966, as amended, regarding the establishment of the National Desert Storm War Memorial. The NDSWM Association proposes to establish a permanent memorial to commemorate and honor those who, as a member of the Armed Forces, served on active duty in support of Operation Desert Storm or Operation Desert Shield. The United States Congress authorized, in Public Law 113-291, the establishment of the memorial on federal land in the District of Columbia. In Public Law 115-18, the United States Congress authorized the location of the memorial within Area I as defined under the Commemorative Works Act. The memorial must be consistent with the Commemorative Works Act which ensures that commemorative works in areas administered by the NPS in Washington, D.C. are appropriately designed, constructed, and located.

Two sites have been identified for consideration as a site for the National Desert Storm War Memorial: the Memorial Circle Area at George Washington Memorial Parkway on Columbia Island and the Constitution Avenue Terminus Area near 23<sup>rd</sup> Street NW. Both sites are located in Washington, D.C. The Memorial Circle Area site is administered by the George Washington Memorial Parkway unit (GWMP). The Constitution Avenue Terminus Area site is administered by the National Mall and Memorial Parks unit (NAMA). As part of this proposal, the NDSWM Association would design and construct a memorial at the selected site (a site will be selected under the first scoping period and design will be addressed under a second scoping period). The NPS would be responsible for its long-term maintenance.

The initial scoping will help choose a preferred site to be carried forward into site design. If issues arise after the identification of the preferred that would not allow for the chosen site to be considered, the alternative site would then be carried forward and the compliance process would be adjusted accordingly.

In accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), the NPS will prepare an environmental assessment (EA) that will address the memorial's site selection and design. The NPS intends to coordinate consultation and NEPA review per Advisory Council on Historic Preservation (ACHP) regulations (36 CFR 800.8) and to consult the public per 36 CFR 800.3(e) in public meetings and through our Planning, Environment, and Public Comment (PEPC) websitewww.parkplanning.nps.gov. It is anticipated that these outreach efforts will accommodate both NEPA and the Section 106 processes, although NEPA and the Section 106 processes are on two separate, but parallel tracks. The NPS will hold the first NEPA public scoping and the initial Section 106 meeting for the memorial's site selection from 6:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. on July 12, 2017 at 2020 K Street NW, Washington, DC. Greeters will meet attendees in the lobby of the building and escort attendees to the meeting room. The NPS will hold a second NEPA and Section 106 public scoping meeting for the design of the memorial in the fall 2017.

Because multiple locations are under consideration, we are unable to propose either an area of potential effect or make a determination of effect at this early stage. However, an initial map of historic properties in the vicinity of the sites under consideration has been generated and is attached. The NPS is seeking ways to avoid and minimize the potential for adverse effects to historic properties. Once determined, the NPS will prepare a formal Assessment of Effect for the project.

We look forward to consulting with you on this project. Although NAMA and GWMP resource management staff are collaborating on this project, NAMA is taking the lead. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Catherine Dewey, Chief of Resource Management for NAMA at 202-245-4711 or via email at catherine dewey@nps.gov.

Sincerely,

Superintendent